## California State Senate

CAPITOL OFFICE 1021 O STREET SACRAMENTO, CA 95814 SUITE 7130 (916) 651-4037

DISTRICT OFFICE
3200 EL CAMINO REAL
SUITE 230
IRVINE, CA 92602
(714) 544-1035

## SENATOR STEVEN S. CHOI, PH.D.

THIRTY-SEVENTH SENATE DISTRICT



VICE CHAIR
BUSINESS, PROFESSIONS AND
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT
ELECTIONS AND CONSTITUTIONAL
AMENDMENTS

LOCAL GOVERNMENT

COMMITTEES
BUDGET AND FISCAL REVIEW
EDUCATION

BUDGET SUBCOMMITTEE #2 ON RESOURCES, ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AND ENERGY

September 26, 2025

The Honorable Gavin Newsom Governor of California 1021 O Street, Suite 9000 Sacramento, CA 95814

Veto Request: AB 699 (Stefani) – Elections: local tax measures

Dear Governor Newsom,

I respectfully request your veto of Assembly Bill 699, which would allow proponents of local tax and bond measures to choose how specific information will appear on the ballot for certain measures that go before voters.

Voter transparency is critical in a democratic society. In many situations, the ballot title and summary are the only sources of information that a voter reads before voting on a ballot measure. AB 699 would grant proponents of tax or bond measures the power to hide critical financial information from voters, preventing voters from fully understanding the effects and costs of what exactly they are voting for or against.

AB 699 also weakens major reforms designated to promote taxpayer awareness. AB 699 rolls back recent election transparency reforms enacted by AB 809 (2015) and AB 195 (2017), which require all local tax and bond measures to disclose the resulting rate, duration, and revenue in the 75-word ballot label. Those reforms were designed to ensure voters had clear, unbiased financial information upfront. AB 699 selectively exempts certain measures from these rules, potentially paving the way for local agencies to obscure costs, especially in cases involving tiered taxes or long-term bond obligations.

For these reasons, I respectfully request your veto of AB 699. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact my office at (916) 651-4037.

Sincerely,

Senator Steven Choi, Ph.D.

ES. Chri

37<sup>th</sup> Senate District